
BOXWELL	WITH	LEIGHTERTON	PARISH	COUNCIL	
	

SUMMARY	MINUTES	OF	MEETING	HELD	Monday	7th	September	2015	AT	LEIGHTERTON	
SCHOOL	–	7.30PM	

	
PRESENT:	
					Vice	Chairman	-Mr	Keith	Jones	(KJ)	
	 	 								Mrs		Rachel	Danton	(RD)	
																																		Mr	Steve	Roberts	(	SR)	
	 	 									

	
Mr	Tom	Clark	(TC)	
Parish	Clerk		-		Mrs	June	Hil

																	
Matters	Arising:	

• Mr	John	Baldwin	and	Mrs	Mary	Bryant-Pearson	have	resigned	their	posts	on	the	
council.	The	Parish	Council	thanked	them	both	for	their	time	and	commitment	whilst	
members.	Mr	Tom	Clark	has	been	co-opted	to	the	council.		

• The	roles	and	responsibilities	of	the	PC	have	been	split	accordingly:	
SR	–Amenities	and	Playing	field.	
KJ	–	Roads	and	Snow	Warden	
RD	–	Planning	and	Noticeboard	
TC	–	Village	chores	

• The	Parish	Council	will	be	setting	up	a	new	website	–	details	to	follow	shortly	
	

Clerks	Financial	Report		
• Current	Account	-	£211.54	
• Earmarked	Reserve	Account	-	£6047.3	

	
Planning	Applications:	

• There	were	no	reported	planning	applications.	
	
Playing	Field:	

• Mower	Insurance	to	be	reviewed	
• Review	of	Wicksteed	Report	–	recommendations	noted	and	to	be	addressed	
• Basketball	post	is	to	be	dismantled	due	to	a	number	of	accidents.	
• Fee	for	cutting	grass	at	the	churchyard	is	to	be	negotiated.	

	
Roads	–	State	Of:	

• Pot	holes	on	Back	Lane	past	Ted’s	cottage	noted	for	repair.	
• Sign	at	crossroads	near	Bowldown	has	still	not	been	positioned.	
• Road	signs	pushed	down	on	Knockdown	Road.	

KJ	to	email	GCC		
	
Next	Meeting:			Monday	7th	December2015	–	7.30pm	The	School	–	all	welcome.	
.		


